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JULY  – AUGUST – SEPTEMBER 2017  

 

A SELF-HELP ORGANIZATION OFFERING FRIENDSHIP, UNDERSTANDING, AND 

HOPE TO BEREAVED FAMILIES THAT HAVE EXPERIENCED THE DEATH OF A CHILD.  

 

  

MONTHLY MEETING 

NEW LOCATION: 

First Baptist Church 

805 Montana 79902 

Last Thursdayôs of the Month 

7:00 P.M. to 9:00 p.m. 

Next Meetings: August31, September28, and 

October 26. 

EL PASO, TEXAS CHAPTER 

       Chapter Chairpersons: 

Nick Fernandez &  

Erika Parada-Fernandez  

             915 740-5496 

         www.elpasotcf.org  

 
If anyone would like to receive this 

newsletter by email (and you don’t already 

), please send email to: 

      www.tcfept@gmail.com   

 

REGIONAL COORDINATORS 

Regional Coordinator: Terri & Robert 

Gallardo 

Phone Number 915-204-0658 

Email tcfgallardo@yahoo.com 

NATIONAL OFFICE 

The Compassionate Friends 

PO Box 3696 

Oak Brook, IL 60522-3696 
(877) 969-0010 

         www.compassionatefriends.org                                                                        

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

YOU NEED NOT WALK ALONE, WE ARE THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to all of our committee members for making all these events possible. 

Newsletter Editors: Lisa Barajas & Jaime Amparan 

Treasurer: Lou Cain 

Steering Committee Members: Patsy Wright, Alma Villegas, Maria Villalpando, Martina 

Rodriguez, Rosie Raulston 

 

To Our New Members 

 Coming to the first meeting is the hardest, but you have nothing to lose and 

everything to gain! Try not to judge your first meeting as to whether or not The 

Compassionate Friends will work for you. At the next meeting you may find 

just the right person or just the right words said that will help you in your grief 

work.  

To Our Members Who Are Further Down the “Grief Journey” 

We need your encouragement and your support. Each meeting we have new 

parents. Think back what it would have been like for you at your first meeting if 

there had not been any TCF “veterans” to welcome you, share your grief, 

encourage you and tell you, “your pain will not always be this bad, it really does 

get better.  

 

 

El Paso Chapter 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Our Annual Walk to Remember will be held 

Sunday October 8, 2017 at 10 a.m. The walk 

will take place at Album Park 10259 Album 

Ave. 79925 

 

 

 

http://www.elpasotcf.org/
http://www.tctept@gmail.com/
http://www.compassionatefriends.org/
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The Compassionate Friends Credo: 

We need not walk alone. We are The Compassionate Friends. We reach out to each other with love, with 

understanding, and with hope. The children we mourn have died at all ages and from many different causes, but our 

love for them unites us. Your pain becomes my pain, just as your hope becomes my hope. We come together from 

all walks of life, from many different circumstances. We are a unique family because we represent many races, 

creeds, and relationships. We are young, and we are old. Some of us are far along in our grief, but others still feel a 

grief so fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless and see no hope. Some of us have found our faith to be 

a source of strength, while some of us are struggling to find answers. Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in 

deep depression, while others radiate an inner peace. But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of The 

Compassionate Friends, it is pain we will share, just as we share with each other our love for the children who have 

died. We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed to building a future 

together. We reach out to each other in love to share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, 

share the faith as well as the doubts, and help each other to grieve as well as to grow. We Need Not Walk Alone. We 

are The Compassionate Friends. 

©2016 The Compassionate Friends 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

September and a New School Year 

To most people school means: 

The kids out from under foot, caps on. 
Buying a new lunch box, new clothes and the 
usual school supplies. 
Fixing breakfast and trying to get it eaten. 
Getting to a school bus on time. 

What does school mean to a mother who has 
lost a child? 

Watching other children filled with excitement. 
A little boy who should be in kindergarten. 
A brother who must go off to school by himself. 
A teacher who must reach out to a class, when 
her little one won't be in school this year. 
A mother sending two children off, when there 
should be three. 
Many tears, behind smiling faces! 

Patsy Hedges 
TCF Frederick, MD 

 

A Name for My Pain 

I have given a name to my painð 
it's called "Longing." 

I long for what was, 
and what might have been 

I long for his touch and smell of sweat; 
I long to hold him one more time. 

I long to look on his beautiful face 
and impress it upon my memories and heart. 

I long to return to the day before 
and protect him from his death. 

I long to take his place, 
so he may live and have sons too. 

I long for time to pass much faster, 
so my longing and pain will lessen. 

Will they? 

June Williams-Muecke 
TCF Houston West, TX 

 



P a g e  | 3 

 

  

2016 El Paso Chapter All Rights Reserved 

 

  

        
 

Registration for the walk will begin August 31, 2017. In order for us to guarantee a T-shirt 
order must be place by September 24, 2017. Price for T-shirt is $15. All participants must 

register and sign waiver only those who would like a T-shirt are required to pay. 
 

We will have registration the day of the event at 8a.m. 
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OUR CHILDREN LOVED AND 

REMEMBERED 
 

Anniversary:  Child  Remembered By: 
7/4 Ocy Ocilia Muniz 

7/5 Jordan Viveca Granados 

7/8 Jarren Michael Jean Johnson 

7/13 Thomas Anne Sparks 

7/18 Juan F. Rodriguez Estella D. Rodriquez 

7/19 Julian Daniel Velasquez Joanna Omar Velasquez 

7/23 Daniel Karen Williams 

7/23 Ivan Acosta Bernando Acosta 

7/24 Andres Dominguez Coni DelCastillo 

7/24 Martin Mario Alexander Annette Garcia 

7/26 Raul Toni Lopez 

7/27 Briana Canales Pat Wright 

8/1 David David & Debbie Costales 

8/7 Armando Mora Elma Garcia 

8/9 James Mathew Joe/Margaret Sierra 

8/18 Andrew Maria & Frank Gonzalez 

8/19 Victor Garcia JR. Yolie Rodela 

8/20 Baily Nieves Cydney Nieves 

8/24 Jasmine (Chacha) Alma Villegas 

8/30 Armando Maria D. Alvarado 

9/2 Jonathan Crews Susan Crews 

9/2 W. Jonathan Crews Rosie Celaya 

9/3 Zivia Jackie Salas 

9/5 Blu Dolores Najar 

9/5 Adrian Hernandez Norma Cardenas 

9/8 Lydia E. Del Palacio Lydai Del Palacio 

9/10 Kylie Grace Alicia Johnson 

9/15 Evan Lorena Soria 
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The Compassionate Friends Online Resources 

(Updated March 2017) 

The Compassionate Friends National website: https://www.compassionatefriends.org/ 

TCF Worldwide Candle Lighting (second Sunday of each December) 

https://www.compassionatefriends.org/event/annualworldwidecandlelighting/ 

Open to Hope Webinars (in partnership with TCF) http://www.opentohope.com/webinars/ 

TCF National Conferences https://www.compassionatefriends.org/event/40thtcfnationalconference/ 

Online Support 

The Compassionate Friends offers "virtual chapters" through an Online Support Community (live chats). 

This program was established to encourage connecting and sharing among parents, grandparents, and 

siblings (over the age of 18) grieving the 

death of a child. The rooms supply support, encouragement, and friendship. The friendly atmosphere 

encourages conversation among friends; friends who understand the emotions you're experiencing. There 

are general bereavement sessions as well as more specific sessions. 

https://www.compassionatefriends.org/findsupport/ 

onlinecommunities/ 

onlinesupport/ 

Private Facebook Groups 

The Compassionate Friends offers a variety of closed Facebook Groups. These pages are moderated by 

bereaved parents, siblings, or grandparents, and may not be accessed unless a request to join is approved 

by a moderator. A private message will be sent prior to approval, please be sure to check your mailbox 

marked "Other" if you do not receive one in your main mailbox. These pages were established to 

encourage connection and sharing among parents, grandparents, and siblings 

grieving the death of a child, grandchild or sibling. 

https://www.compassionatefriends.org/findsupport/ 

onlinecommunities/privatefacebookgroups/TCF Loss of a Child https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/407123299460580/ 

Moderators: Janet Ferjo, Karen Gieselman, Donna Goodrich, and Goody Tendall 

TCF – Loss of a Stepchild https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1615569958699734/ 

Moderators: Babe Muro 

TCF – Loss of a Grandchild https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/421759177998317/ 

Moderators: Debbie Fluhr, Jennifer “Sue” Hale, Helen Hill, 

The Compassionate Friends Sounds of the Siblings (for bereaved siblings) https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/21358475781/ 

Moderators: Tracy Milne and Keith Singer 

TCF Men in Grief https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1614661475452607/ 

Moderators: Gary Odle and Mark Rambis 

TCF Loss to Substance Related Causes https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1515193738693712/ 

Moderators: Barbara Allen, Mary Lemley and Karen Zaorski 

TCF Sibling Loss to Substance Related Causes https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1516508415263760/ 

Moderators: Andrea Keller, Kristy Flower and Barbara Allen 

TCF Loss to Suicide https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/100315106988458/ 

Moderators: Donna Adams, Donna McGrew Anderson, Leanna Leyes, Mary Ann Ward, and Barbara 

Reboratti 

TCF Loss to Homicide https:// 
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www.facebook.com/groups/924779440868148/ 

Moderators: Dawn Wassel and Rebecca Perkins 

TCF Loss to a Drunk/Impaired Driver https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/858226880883307/ 

Moderators: Michelle Arrowood and Robin Landry 

TCF Loss to Cancer https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/903539646362818/ 

Moderators: Rita Studzinski 

TCF Loss of a Child with Special Needs https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1150750608285413/ 

Moderators: Carla Gust Nordlinder and Donna Reagan 

TCF Loss to Long-term Illness https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/833665880062696/ 

Moderator: Debbie Gossen 

TCF Infant and Toddler Loss https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1511758585777339/ 

Moderators: Tiffany Barraso, Julia West and Deanna Wheeler 

TCF Loss of an Only Child/All Your Children https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/976514755722145/ 

Moderators: Anne Arbalaez, Becky Barch, Joannie Kemling, and Tonja Knobel 

TCF – Loss to Miscarriage or Stillbirth https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1416535188654265/ 

Moderators: Libby Hall and Kelly Kittel 

TCF – Loss to Mental Illness https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1481781792114726/ 

Moderators: Sherry Cox and Annette Swestyn 

TCF – Crafty Corner https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/663193450477232/ 

Moderators: Gail Lafferty and Kathy Rambo 

The Compassionate Friends Chapter Leadership (for anyone currently serving on a Chapter steering 

committee) 

Moderator: Debbie Rambis https:// 

www.facebook.com/groups/1422251371371148/ 

TCF – Sudden Death: https://www.facebook.com/groups/103330700152910/ Moderators: Dana Young, 

Carol Ladouceur and Bettie Jeanne Rivard Darby 

TCF – Grandparents Raising their Grandchildren (for grandparents who are raising the children of their 

child who died) 

Moderators: Diana Marie 

National Suicide Prevention Lifeline (24/7 hotline): https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/# 

National Suicide Prevention Lifeline Online Chat (24/7 hotline): 

http://chat.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/GetHelp/LifelineChat.aspx 
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The recipient of this award shall have made significant contributions that have fostered and 

furthered the philosophy of TCF by practicing or promoting its mission and goals. 

On November 19, 2007, Robert and Terri Gallardo’s son Michael was killed in a motor vehicle 

accident in Dallas, Texas. Michael was 27 years old, an epileptic who suffered a seizure while he was 

driving; he was killed instantly. He left behind his wife and a 20-month-old daughter. Robert and 

Terri have three other children as well as four granddaughters. Their lives changed forever and they 

started their journey not knowing 

what to expect or how to handle this horrific life experience. Terri and Robert attended their first 

TCF meeting in El Paso seven months after Michael died. They found themselves in the company of 

other bereaved parents with the same feelings of loneliness, anger and despair. They started attending 

TCF meetings regularly, waiting anxiously for the next monthly meeting. In 2009, Terri and Robert 

became co-leaders for the El Paso Chapter. They found that attending these meetings were not only a 

“safe haven” for them, but helped them heal as they helped newly bereaved parents through their 

own difficult journeys. In 2012, they attended their first National Conference in Costa Mesa, CA. 

After attending this conference, Terri and Robert came back with the attitude of “Michael lived, not 

Michael died”. They organized their first Grieving Conference in El Paso in 2014. It was a great 

success and they have continued to have these conferences every other year. They also organized 

their first Walk to Remember in October 2014; now it is a yearly event. In Terri and Robert’s ninth 

year with TCF, they shared, “The Compassionate Friends has been our "lifeline." We will forever be 

grateful for the support it gave us in our darkest hours. We are here to help others because we know 

that ‘look’ of despair and the heart-wrenching pain that we experience as we walk through this 

journey forever.” 

 

A huge congratulations to our outstanding regional coordinators who have worked so hard on helping 

build our chapter together. 
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A group of steering committee members got the opportunity to make their way out to the National 

Conference. With the hard work and dedication throughout the year from them the Chapter was able to 

raise enough money to help pay for registration fees to attend. It is an absolute honor to aid them in this 
difficult journey that lies ahead of each and every one of us. 

     

 

 

 

 

 


